

FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter – Sept 2023

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike friends and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It's free.

Sign up HERE to receive your free monthly newsletter

Support the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!



The Old Guard is Delta Lambda's Alumni Annual Fund. Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda experience. Volunteer dues are \$100 or more annually. Some Alumni choose to give more. These funds underwrite special projects like the Military Plaque, the monthly e-newsletter, the Delta Lambda website, monthly meetings with Alumni Advisors and Chapter officers, alumni reunions and more.

Click here to Join the Old Guard Now!

Pi Kappa Alpha Sunshine Regional President **Eric Carr '01** also serves as President of the Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric personally pays the annual Fee to keep our alumni association registered with National, as an in-kind gift to the Old Guard.

Special thanks again (and again) to **Dr Ben Sharp '60** for an additional generous gift of \$500 benjaminsharp@hotmail.com Dr Sharp continues to be a prolific donor to Delta Lambda.

Special thanks also to **Miguel Fernandez '77** for his \$200 gift, covering himself and his son **Michael '10**. Mifernandez58@yahoo.com

We're grateful for an annual \$100 gift from former Chapter Advisor **Scottie Howell '06** sorbie41@yahoo.com. Scottie's brother is **Seth Howell '84.**

We're also grateful for an annual \$100 gift from past SMC **Jonathan Graber '02** jon.graber@gmail.com

Our next Alumni Advisors/Undergraduate Leadership Luncheon will be on Wednesday, October 4th , 2023 on the 6th Floor, The Osceola Grille. John Peacock '01 will host and chair the meeting, beginning at noon and concluding by 1:00 PM. All alumni are welcome to attend.

See Delta Lambda's 2023 fall rush video here:

Fall Rush 2023 Video

ALUMNI NEWS

Please send your news and images, along with the names of those in the picture. **Send Alumni Comments and Images**

Calendar

September 22nd Pledging officially begins
October 4th Pike Advisors/Officers Lunch in the Osceola Grill
October 13th Andy Miller receives the Langford Award
October 14th FSU vs. Syracuse in Tallahassee
October 21st Homecoming, FSU vs Duke in Tallahassee
October 28th Wake Forest away

NEW WEBSITE: WWW.DELTALAMBDAPIKES.COM

- *Some sections of the new website are public: the Monthly Newsletters, the digital copies of Pikeboys and Pikes Illustrated, Chapter History & Traditions, Leaders in Military Service are all easily available.
- *Delta Lambda Alumni should sign in and create an account to view the 'Brothers-Only' sections. These sections, including Class Notes and the Directory, allow alumni to update their contact information, and to keep track of their friends. Please encourage you fellow Delta Lambda Brothers to create their own accounts.
- *The new website is ongoing effort. More information and features will be routinely added and enhanced over time.
- *Yes, you may sign up to receive the monthly newsletter **without creating an account**. Please encourage all your fellow Delta Lambda Brothers to sign up for the free monthly newsletter.

The new website is the brainchild of **David Rancourt '84**.

"My vision was to take the best ideas from my boarding school and implemented them into a fraternity website. My old school connects generations more efficiently than any

other organization I have ever seen.

"The goal was to create a website that connects our generations of Delta Lambda Brothers, allowing all to share via the "Class notes" section, special events, promotions, marriages, child births and other personal and career mile-markers.

"Of course, the design also honors the success of our men while in college:
Achievements like those of our varsity and club athletes, campus and fraternity
leaders, IM Champions, and other accolades awarded within our unique brotherhood."



[Above] Acknowledging the champagne toast offered by then University President **John Thrasher** and members of the Seminole Boosters Board of Directors recognizing David's multiple million-dollar gifts to the Seminole Athletic Program. The **Rancourt Gate** is now the named entrance to the stadium through which the FSU students pass on game days.

David earned his BS in Economics from FSU, his MA from Florida, and is scheduled to complete his PhD by Christmas.

"My PhD studies were based in Berlin and Bucharest at the Institute for Cultural Diplomacy, and the University of Bucharest. I am a student in the faculty of Philosophy and Applied Ethics, studying moral theory. My dissertation considers the morality of lobbying under deontological, utilitarian and virtue ethical theories; how lobbying works in the executive and legislative branches of U.S. governments and western democracies."







Left: David Rancourt as a freshman pledge in 1984.

Center: Three SMCs: Past SMC **Doug Russell '79** pledged and initiated Rancourt in 1984. Doug also initiated **Wyatt Rancourt** in 2016. Wyatt was elected SMC in 2019. Doug's son **Tyler Russell '10** also served as Vice President.

Right: Delta Lambda SMC **David Rancourt '84** accepting the Robert Adger Smythe Award at the Pi Kappa Alpha Boston Convention in 1986.

Doug Russell '79 tells, "When I was SMC, Charlie Barnes and I met downstairs in the dining room. David Rancourt was doing his work area, mopping the floor. I pointed him out to Charlie saying 'There's a freshman football player pledge doing his work area. I am certain that someday, David will be elected SMC."

About his Seminole football stint, David remembers, "My position coach was very diplomatic when he suggested perhaps my dreams of NCAA glory at defensive tackle might be beyond my reach...since I was slow... and since I would be competing for playing time against Gerald Nichols, Todd Stroud, Isaac Williams, Lenny Chavers and Jim Hendley."

So, instead of football, David turned his considerable energy toward campus leadership. He became Chairman of his political party, and served as President of the Student Senate, as well as SMC of Delta Lambda.

David served Governor Jeb Bush as Chief of Staff. Afterward, he became a Founding Partner of Southern Strategy Group, where he and John Thrasher were colleagues.

In 2015, David was elected National Chairman of the Seminole Boosters Board of Directors. His steady hand and clear vision played a large part in successfully completing the quarter-billion-dollar Champions Campaign that included the Dunlap Champions Club, the new Champions Hall, and upgrades to all athletic facilities.







DELTA LAMBDA'S COMMUNICATION TEAM

Left: **Chris Dietz '87** and his son **Caleb Dietz '11**. The monthly newsletter is published, and the website maintained through Chris' personal generosity plus a stipend from The Old Guard.

Center: **David Rancourt '84**, back in Tallahassee after spending the summer in Thailand undergoing a rigorous course of Mixed Martial Arts training. His interest in the sport increased during basic training as a U.S. Army infantryman. David joined the National Guard after graduate school. David is shown here with **Charlie Barnes '65** the Editor in Chief. (They are pictured at the Village Inn, and were definitely not practicing martial arts...)

Right: **Tim Sheridan '79**, an IT professional in Chicago, is executive editor of the monthly newsletter. Tim's brother is **Ted Sheridan '82**, and his grandfather is **Ed Cubbon '29**.

Delta Lambda's first official alumni newsletter was published in 1966. In later years, the print newsletter was published as **The Columns**. When he was Chapter Advisor, **Jimmy Keen '73** first suggested creation of a monthly e-newsletter in 2014. Since then, the newsletter has been prepared and distributed almost every month.

Charlie Barnes collects content and creates a rough draft. **Tim Sheridan** collects additional content as needed, edits, and assembles the draft for publication using an online tool. Tim hands it back to **Chris Dietz** for final review and distribution. Chris also oversees the STRIPE software that allows alumni to make gifts to The Old Guard.

David writes, "**Chris Dietz '87** and I were in consultation regularly as the website came to completion. He was always the intended master of its future. My goal was to get a product that Chris and the next generation of Alumni could embrace and enhance, make it better and encourage undergrads and alumni to use it as a connectivity tool.

Several years ago, David Rancourt personally funded digitalizing all the old issues of PikeBoy and Pikes Illustrated as permanent links within the newsletter.

Our new Deltalambdapikes.com website was developed in Kharkiv, Ukraine.

David writes, "For years I helped design and oversee the development of websites for my own companies, and for those political candidates whose campaigns I ran. I travelled to Ukraine in 2014 after the Euromaidan to study and lean about the political situation. I learned that most of the political and public relations fights were directed by local, savvy, Ukrainian web and app developers. Because they can earn higher fees from international markets, many of Ukraine's best and brightest go into this field. Since the Russian invasion, I have tried to find more work for my partners there. Of all my projects, the Pike website was, of course, my favorite."

David personally funded the website entire project, at a cost of "something north of \$50,000."

David concludes, "Staying connected with our Brothers helps us find the resources we need, individually and as a Chapter. I believe one day, Delta Lambda may need another big push to raise funds to expand the house, pay off the mortgage, or maybe Godforbid, fight for our survival against those who view our Order as a relic of the past. If we remain connected and strong, raising money for a cause in which we all believe and all love, this is a thing of joy."

Griffin Wilcox Wedding, 2023



Standing: Matt Newman '14, Brendan Spence '15, Jake Berger '12, Kevin Stokes '13, Griffin Wilcox '15, Zach McGill n'15, Drew Miles '15, Clark Rahman '12, Cole Brown '15, Steven McFall '14.

First Row: Max Hazuda '14, Kenny Corrigan '14, Robert McCarthy '13, Dylan Jones '15, Chase Cappai '13.

Thanks to Legacy Dad **Wade Wilcox '86** wewfsu@aol.com for the photo. "Over the MOON; so happy for Griffin and Maddie! They just returned from their Hawaii honeymoon red eye this morning."

A SPECIAL LETTER TO DELTA LAMBDA ALUMNI

Editor's Note: **Tyler Gilroy '18** played linebacker two years for the Seminoles (2019, 2020) while also serving the Chapter for two years on the Executive Board. He graduated in 2021.

"My name is **Tyler Gilroy '18**. I had the honor of serving on the Executive Board as both Title IX Chair and Pledge Educator. I was a student-athlete at Florida State University, while holding my leadership positions in Pike. Each role carries its own significance, challenges, and rewards, contributing to personal growth, camaraderie,

and a sense of purpose. As an athlete, the commitment to playing football at Florida State went beyond the field. It embodied discipline, resilience, and a relentless pursuit of excellence. The hours of training, practice, and competition demand unwavering dedication, teaching invaluable life lessons about teamwork, time management, and pushing one's limits. Representing the Seminoles on the field instills a sense of pride, creating a connection with other Pike Brothers on the field, as well as my Pike Brothers 1952 Heritage Grove Circle.

"Being a Pike at FSU adds a unique dimension to the college journey. Pi Kappa Alpha fosters brotherhood, leadership, and community involvement. Being part of this fraternity means forging deep bonds with fellow members, learning to lead with integrity, and actively contributing to philanthropic and social initiatives. The values of PIKE align with the traits of a successful athlete – determination, collaboration, and a commitment to making a positive impact.

"You learn soon enough that life is about embracing opportunities that extend far beyond graduation. The camaraderie and shared experiences among teammates and Brothers create a sense of belonging that shapes character, leadership skills, and a lifelong commitment to growth and service.

"My goal has been to embody the spirit of what a Pike is – someone who not only excels on the field and in the classroom, but also contributes positively to the campus, fraternity, and everyone you meet. I challenge you to win some IM Championships, Conference Championships, and hopefully National Championships for us old guys."

Once a Pike, always a Pike.

Phi Phi K A



Tyler Gilroy `18
904-386-1770
tgilroy3@hotmail.com

Ad Astra

Paul Gerding, Jr. '65

This is the way many of us remember the artist and photographer Paul Gerding '65.

Paul was always fun-loving and whimsical. The photo was taken at Disney World in 1970 or 1971 when the resort was still under construction.

Hunter Thomas '65 writes, "Paul Gerding's wife Kaye informed me that Paul passed away in June. He had suffered a stroke. Those who knew Paul were gifted with his



brotherhood and loyal friendship.

I want to relate to our Brothers that Pike Brotherhood can last until the end. Paul liked to end his correspondence with Phi Phi K A."

Paul served as a founding member and Board Chairman of the Winter Garden Art Association, continuing to promote the arts and talented local artists. His own artwork appeared in several exhibitions.

He was a professional photographer, starting at Walt Disney World when it opened. He later purchased The Photographic Group in Orlando. He worked for Correct Craft for many years, capturing iconic photos of professional water-skiers and wakeboarders.

His widow Kaye wrote, ""He loved our grandchildren, and they adored him. His grandpa name was Gragra. He just was a good man. He was a good husband, father, grandfather. Everybody absolutely loved him."

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link:

Send Info for the newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old Guard is only \$100. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T (is now Truist) in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute:



Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee, FL 32308

Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated September 2023)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD

Brothers making Annual Gifts of \$100 or more (See: The Sembler Society, below, for annual gifts of more than \$1,000)

Lee Anderson '84 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Dan Akre '83 2016, 2017

Charlie Barnes '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Ed Barnes '71 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Joe Beasley '83 2018, 2019, 2021, 2023

Robert "Bobby" Bowden '49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden '80;

grandson Michael Madden '14) 2016, 2017, 2018

Gabriel Brady '58 2020

Justin Buck '96 (Southeast Missouri State) 2021

Peter Burnett '68 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Anthony Cabrera '81 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Eric Carr '01 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Cade Carter '05 (father is Cadie Carter '79) 2022

Jay Campbell '87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Bill Cheek '61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Jim Cobb '63 (son Kevin Cobb '06) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Frank Cooke '65 2020, 2021, 2023

Chuck Cottrell '80 2019, 2020, 20221, 2022 (also, see Chuck Cottrell, Brent Sembler Society)

Bob Coury '72 2023

Ozmel Cuan '02 2022

Dustin Daniels '10 2016

Josh Davis '02 2021

Phil Doumar '09 2017

Bob Duggan '64 2022

Jeff Epley '96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Miguel Fernandez '77 (son Michael '10) 2017 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Michael Fernandez '10 2021, 2022, 2023

Jim Finch '81 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Jim Floyd '76 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dave Frew '67 2020

Lewis Fusco '05 2020

Paul Gerding '65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Pete Gioitta '82 2022

Dave Giordano '65 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Jon Graber '02 2022, 2023

Glenn Grant '82 2017, 2022, 2023

Connor Gray '11 2018

Bill Gregory '77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Mike Halfacre '85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Bob Hall '49 (grandson Andrew Hall '15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Lawrence 'Chip' Hartung '81 2017, 2019, 2021

Scotty Howell '06 (brother Seth Howell '84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021,

2022, 2023

Rob Hicks '83 2020

Kyle Hill '16 2020

Howard Hunter '73 2020, 2021, 2022

Bruce Johnson '81 2017

Jay Johnson '83 2016 - Joined the Sembler Society in 2018

Ryan Kelly '06 2023

Dick Klunk '67 2020, 2021

Bill Knight '69 2023

David Kresge '73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Mike Lait '78 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Joe Liguori '81 2021

Mike Lilly '84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Carlos Lindo '05 2016

David Lyons '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

Sloan MacKarvich '01 2021 (-also Sembler Society)

Harvey Mackler '72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Trent Mallory '81 2017, 2021, 2022

Mike Markowski '75 (sons Reeve Markowski '13 and Brandon Markowski '16; brothers

Craig Markowski '79 and David Markowski '79) 2016

Noah C. McKinnon '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Austin McLeod '15 2022, 2023

Stuart McLeroy 2021

Jack McMullen '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024, 2025

Chris Merganthaler '13 2022

Andy Miller '70 2021, 2022, 2023

J.L. Milton '62 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Tom Misiuk '83 2021

Jim Montano '64 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Jeff Moore '81 2018, 2022

Kyle Mowitz '01 2017, 2021

Alex Mullineaux '01 2019, 2021

Eli Nortelus '01 2018

Marco Novak '01 2016

Harry Orwig '66 2018

Serge Osaulenko '01 2017

Joel Padgett '71 2016, 2019, 2023

Jim Parsons '81 2017

John Peacock '01 2018, 2019, 2020 -Peacock also made an additional \$500 gift to be

applied to the Veterans' Recognition Plaque

Chris Pepin '01 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Khoung Phan '01 2019

Jim Poe '66 2016, 2017, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

David Ponder '80 2017

Gary Prescott '72 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dr. Jace Provo '83 2020

Matt Raulerson '83 2022

Tyler Russell '10 2020

Matt Schulis '01 2022

Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton '74 (brother, Russell Sexton '77) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Dr. Benjamin Sharp '60 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 *Dr Sharp also made an additional gift of \$500 to be applied toward the Veterans' Recognition Plaque. In August, Dr Sharp also made a gift of \$525 to support digitalizing the chapter archives. Dr Sharp made an additional \$500 gift in September.

Tim Sheridan '78 2022, 2023

Griffin Siegel '78 2016 2017

Peter Singhal '15 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Jim Smalley '73 2022 (\$500) ,+++

Kevin Stokes '13 2018, 2019, 2021, 2022

Bob Stoner '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

John Stoner '64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Rob Stoner '88 2016, 2017, 2018, 20-19, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Lt. Col. Patrick Sullivan '01 2022 -Lt. Col Sullivan made an additional gift, \$400 of which is designated to help fund the Veterans' Recognition Plaque.

Cmdr. Jared Sweetser '01 2022

Doug Tatum '77 2021

Todd Trimmer '69 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Tom Trotta '81 (son Eric Trotta '09, University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Bob Tunkel '66 2020, 2021, 2022

Tarek Waked '09 2019

Steve Walker '81 2021, 2022

Bob Ward '67 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

Kevin Wheeler '09 (father is Tom Wheeler '78) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Tom Wheeler '78 (son is Kevin Wheeler '09) 2021

Wade Wilcox '86 (son is Griffin Wilcox '15) 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021

Griffin Wilcox '15 (dad is Wade Wilcox '86) 2020, 2021

Bill Williams '85 2019, 2020

Rob Williamson '87 2018, 2020, 2021

Alan Winslette '77 2018, 2019, 2023

Manny Zamora '87 2021, 2022, 2023

Bart Ziegler '83 2021

THE SEMBLER SOCIETY

Brothers have made at least one gift of \$1,000 or more

[John Baker `83: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in John's name]

[Herb Bowen '86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in Herb's name]

Charlie Bradley '81 a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society

Sean Carbonell '86

[Craig Kavka '66 : A Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society was made in Craig's name in 2019]

Chuck Cottrell '80 - Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of \$1,000 to be used in the best interests of the Chapter. And in 2022, Chuck made another gift of \$2,500. Thank

you, Chuck, for your lifetime of generosity to Delta Lambda!

Jim Crews '78

Chris Dietz '87 (son is Caleb Dietz '11) annual Sembler Society member. Chris maintains the website.

Tobyn DeYoung '86 (son is Steven Centeno '16)

Col. Joe Feheley '81 (son is Sean Feheley '14)

Jim Finch '81

[Steve Goodloe '79: An anonymous Memorial Gift was made to the Sembler Society in Steve's name]

Chris Gutierrez '83 [University of Florida] (son is Alex Gutierriez '16)

David Gutting '83 (son Sterling Gutting '16)

[J. Bob Humphries '66: A Memorial Gift made to The Sembler Society in Bob's name in 2019]

Bruce Johnson '81

Jay B. Johnson '83

Bobby Jones '72

Jimmy Keen '73 (son is Michael Keen '14)

[Don Kyle '77 Memorial (Brothers contributing include Jim Finch '81, Joe Feheley '81, Chuck Cottrell '80, Glenn Grant '82, Mike Martin '79, Dave Henry '81, Anthony Cabrera '81 and Steve Walker '81.

[Tracy Lee '86: An anonymous donor has made a Memorial Gift to the Sembler Society in Tracy's name]

John Leavitt '77 (brother of Jim Leavitt '79)

Sloan MacKarvich '01

Craig Mateer '86 (son is Charles Merritt '16)

Lyle McAlister '78 (new 2021) [sons are Lee '09 and Jordan '07]

Roy McDonald '79 two gifts at the Sembler Society level

Ryan McElveen '95 (2020; annual Sembler Society commitment!)

Noah C. McKinnon '65

Rich Newsome '83

David Rancourt '84 (son is Wyatt Rancourt '16) annual Sembler Society member

Matt Raulerson '83 (son is Zach Raulerson '17)

Scott Roix '85 and son Max Roix '18

Doug Russell '79 (son is Tyler Russell '10)

Harry Sargeant III '78 (sons are Harry Sargeant IV '02 and Garrett Sargeant '17)

Brent W. Sembler '78 (son is Logan Sembler '09)

Dr Ben Sharp '60 Dr Sharp has given more than \$3,000 in individual gifts. He makes many generous contributions to Delta Lambda.

Tim Sheridan '78 (grandson of Ed Cubbon '29; brother is Ted Sheridan '82); Tim published the newsletter.

Peter Singhal '15 joined the Sembler Society in 2022, and is also an annual donor.

[Kirk Smith '86: An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler Society in Kirk's name]

(The) Stoner Family (Bob '64, John '64, Rob '88)

Bob Tunkel '66

Rich Wall '66

Tom Wheeler '78 (son is Kevin Wheeler '09)

2023 Chapter Leadership

2023 Delta Lambda Elected Officers

SMC Logan Kelly '21

IVP Trevor Vogel '22

EVP Carlos Baldor '21

Treasurer Lucas Bozeman '21

2022-2023 Alumni Advisory Board

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock '01 Co-Chapter Advisor: Steve Walker '81

Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler '78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen '73

Law Enforcement Liaison: Jimmy Keen '73 Legends General Contractor: Peter Ford '14

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell '79 and Charlie Barnes '65 Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller '70 and Doug Tatum '77

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus '01 Risk Management: Tor J. Friedman (Delta Tau Delta); Carlos Lindo '05

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock '01 an Eli Nortelus '01

Technology Advisor, newsletter Publisher & Webmaster: Chris Dietz '87 Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott '72, Mark Smith '78

Alumni Association President: Eric Carr '01 Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix '85

Newsletter Editors: Tim Sheridan '79 and Charlie Barnes '65

Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD

Chaplaincy Advisor: Dylan Nielander '05; plus John Peacock '01; Rev. Rick Blythe '72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes '71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley '81 (son Sean Feheley '14) Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen '73 (son Michael Keen '14) Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell '78 (son Tyler Russell '10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi Kappa Alpha at Florida State

The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler '78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen '73, Legends Oversight and House Management. *Capital gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda*. Brent Sembler Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisor John Peacock '01 Chairs the Chapter Advisory Board. John Peacock '01, 850-321-2198 jpeacockfl@gmail.com

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr '01, President. ericdcarr@gmail.com

The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack McMullen '64 and David Rancourt '84 are Co-Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell '78, Founder and President. drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris Dietz

'87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan '79 and Charlie Barnes '65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker '70 provides the chapter with its annual composite. The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of Pikes Illustrated.



©2023 FSUPikes.com | 1952 Heritage Grove Circle, Tallahassee, FL 32304

Web Version Preferences Forward Unsubscribe

Powered by Mad Mimi®